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	1. From the board  


After Wil’s successful cataract-surgery and his return to Bali, we have been quite busy. Especially with the organisation of the scholarship programme in Singaraja and the start of the Wukirsari-2 project (a follow up project aimed at improving the infrastructure in a small Javanese village in the aftermath of last year’s earthquake). 

We also have been busy searching for sponsors for running projects and new ones. Aided by Dutch members of the board and friends we successfully applied for funding with various foundations. Thanks to the efforts of Rudolf, Wim and Aad. Lots of thanks to ICCO for their generous gift for the Wukirsari-2 project. Also lots of thanks to Rotary Utrecht West who, as an exception to their rule, is supporting the Bali scholarship programme for the second year in a row for half of the budget.. Two other foundations in Utrecht wish to remain anonymous, but nevertheless we hereby express our gratitude to them for their gifs. 

 

The board  appeals to the sponsors of the Java scholarship programme (160 children), and specifically to those who usually express their support at the start of the first semester (July/August) and have forgotten to do so this year. Your gifts are still very welcome!

	2. Project information (ongoing projects)


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home

As long as we are present at the children’s home, the holes in the budget can be fixed. There is a structural shortage because the owner’s organisation is not run properly. At this moment Gotong Royong is paying the sustenance and education of 68 children. We also paid some old debts (they had to pay off 350 euros each month, money that could otherwise be spent on the children). Fortunately there are also local sponsors who bring rice and noodles. In Chinese-Indonesian circles it is customary to make a donation to a social institution at certain occasions (birthday, opening of a business, etc.). Regularly the children’s home is the receiving party. 

 

A dream was fulfilled when Gotong Royong paved all the paths on the grounds of the home. A lot less dust is produced now and it looks a lot better. Thanks to all private sponsors! The library has been filled with many new books and will be opened officially in October. The second-hand English and Australian books which had been dumped in the home, have been sold. The library will be named after a locally famous writer and member of the Buleleng royal family: Anak Agung Pandji Tisna. The small workshop we built will also be opened. Artistic children will be working on the first floor. The ground floor is meant for training activities and perhaps commercial purposes.

 

Another commercial activity was set up with the aid of Australian sponsors: bull frog farming (giant frogs that are raised for the frogs’ legs industry). Controversial, yes. But as we are not in charge and do not want to interfere with everything… The intention is okay (gaining income for the home), but on the other hand similar projects in the past (ducks, goats, fish, birds; and also the growth of orchids and vanilla) were not profitable at all. They were instructive for the children, but not a good example of how to run a business.

II. Bali: Scholarships

We will not bother you with the yearly tragicomic stories of our experiences in organising the scholarships. It is an intensive, instructive and funny job. Two hundred children (in seven different schools), 40 of which are new, received their uniforms, school supplies, shoes and rucksacks. Their fees were paid directly to the school. To one of the schools we gave musical instruments and an amplifier for the music lessons.

III. Bali: Senior citizens
We started a new group of seniors in Singaraja. Each month they receive a food packet (sembako), a doctor’s visit and a supply of medicines. Twenty people from the Delod Peken quarter had to be selected to complete the total of 55 seniors. Quite an experience that was: appeals at the gate, accusing others who do not deserve to be in the programme… In one case we had to grant the appeal and let someone else go (which was instantly accepted). In other cases we relied on the kepala desa (head of the district) who advised us on the social needs of each individual person. Now, two months later, we will evaluate two or three ‘cases’ with another kepala desa, for there is talk of nepotism. But on the whole we are satisfied with the quality of the project.

Two seniors in Buleleng receive weekly support and there are three candidates whose needs are being investigated. In September we had a visit from a psychiatrist. Next month, if all goes well, an oculist and an orthopaedic surgeon will pay a visit.

IV. Java: Yogyakarta- Wukirsari 
With the aid of friends of Gotong Royong we succeeded in collecting the money for the Wukirsari-2 project!! We are going to pave 1,7 kilometres of road, with electric lighting and gutters, we will renovate a bridge and build six to eight MCKs! This will be done in the remaining seven quarters of Wukirsari (the first two were done in the previous project). In two quarters the paths and lighting has been finished. You should see it, fabulous! The volunteers in Yogyakarta are very busy managing the project. It is great to see how skilled they have become. 

An employment project has been started: five people from Wukirsari are having a full-time job for about seven or eight months making the con blocks (concrete bricks) we use for the roads. 25% cheaper than buying them at the wholesaler. At the end of August we inspected the locations for the MCKs together with local people. Some of them we rejected and new proposals were done. In the end everyone agreed on the locations and the grounds were made available by the community.

V. Java: Yogyakarta;  Senior citizens and medical care
In September we took a field trip, together with 100 seniors from several of our programmes, to a new, state of the art senior citizens’ home in Bantul. 80 people live there, 20 of whom are paying guests (so called VIPS). The meeting was touching and amusing with singing, dancing and physical exercise. It shows that this kind of care is starting to root in the local culture. Five years ago our plans were avant-garde, and now the local government founded the first home. Of course they made a request to us (to buy them a keyboard) and an appeal to start thinking about a home in downtown Yogyakarta. 
VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

In July and August the volunteers in Yogyakarta have also been very busy organizing the 150 scholarships. Ibu Gardjito is in charge here and keeps a close eye, we are present to plan and review the process. The Yogjakarta group now also buys the supplies centrally and assembles the packets (in a rucksack with our logo!) themselves. 

The demand for scholarships is rising, but we can only respond if there are enough private sponsors. It seems more effort is needed on this front in order to remain able to pay the current number of scholarships (we do not want to use the general budget for this). Perhaps because it is not longer ‘new’? or perhaps we have to promote this programme more often? who knows… At least for the time being the number of scholarships on Java will remain as they are.

VII. Java: Community Activity Center -Roemah Kita-

The nursery is doing alright. A motivated and well trained staff that is regularly given a chance to attend workshops in the field of educational innovation. The number of children is stable, despites the over-supply on the market (big business). As we wrote before: in March 2008 our budget for this project will be finished and the centre has to go on independently. A large part of the money will come from local funds, but for the remaining part we are looking for new sponsors, preferably private sponsors who are willing to pay for the costs of a child. We are thinking about € 10 per month. What do you think?

 

 VIII. Java: MCK’s (toilet-wash-bathrooms)

At the beginning of September we were present at the official opening of two newly built MCKs: in Puncong and in Karang Semut, both in the earthquake region of Bantul, south of Yogyakarta. The demand for MCKs is rising. Not only the money will be a problem, but also the ability to manage the building process. There are now two volunteers specialized in this task and they are busy managing Wukirsari-2. This is top priority. One request we denied and for another location we bought time by letting the villagers themselves take the initiative: we asked them to write a proposal. 

 

	3. Sponsor visits !!!


The past months no sponsors visited: two parties that had announced a visit, have  cancelled. But in the coming months new visits are planned.  You are welcome to pay a visit!

	4. Couleur locale 


It is hot in Buleleng. We haven’t had any rain in four months now and the land is very dry. At this moment it is Ramadan, the Islamic fasting month. Without food and drinks (!!) work is hard for our Javanese volunteers who are muslims. Idul Fitri (the feast of ending the Ramadan) which will take place on October 13 and 14, will be the start of a two-to-three- week period in which not much work will be done. Although we have learned to understand this, we still have to work on practising our patience… 

Politically all seems quiet, regional as well as national. On the tectonic side however, things are moving, sometimes a bit too much… but what do you want: we are basically living on an active volcano. 

	5. Sponsor possibilities 


 

If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 50 (primary school) € 85 (junior high school) or € 110 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year,

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance,

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year.
Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.

    

	6. Gifts


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

  

	7. Tell a friend


Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  
	8. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask anything? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  

And have a look at our new website, with many photos of our projects:

www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl 
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